W.C. GIESE SCHOOL

December 2016 Volume 51 Number 4

Dear Giese Families,

Welcome to the Holiday Edition of the 2016 - 2017 Cheetah Chatter. We are entering
Décember and our winter break will be December 22-January 2. All children will return to
school on Tuesday, January 3.

In order to plan ahead, I wanted to make you aware that there is a 2-hour Early Release
scheduled for Friday, January 20. Your child will be released at 12:45am on this day.

Our PTA is running a fundraiser to help us with attaining new safety matsfor the gym. Our
fundraiser will be O&H Kringles.. Please help us with our cause by purchasing some Kringles
for the winter season. All proceeds will be used for new gym equipment,

The month of January will find all of our Giese Cheetahs (K-5) taking the NWEA MAP
assessment during this period. Your child takes this assessment 3x a year. This is the Winter
testing cycle. It is extremely important that all of our students give their best effort. The
data from these assessments will help drive our instruction for the remainder of the school

year.

I would like to take a moment and wish each and every Giese Family the best! Enjoy this
time of the year with your family. AsIam learning all too well, our children grow up way
too fast! © Also, take a moment and let those who are important to you know how you feel.

In the interest of practicing what I preach, I would like to take a moment and let the
following groups of people know how important they are to me:

e My Family: for putting up with me through the ups and downs of this job

e The Giese Staff: better people I could NEVER hope for

e The Giese PTA: itis truly amazing what 3 people are able to do for a school

e The Giese Families: With your support, anything is possible

e The Giese Cheetahs: for putting a smile on my face every morning that bell rings

Thank you for your time and continued commitment to Giese Elementary...the best kept
secret in RUSD!

Directing Principal - Giese Elementary
“The BEST kept secret in RUSD!”
2014-2015 Title I School of Recognition
2013-2014 Title I School of Recognition
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RUSD is considered an exemplary model for early learning in the state g)fWiscdnsin!

We offer excellent educational choices for 3-and 4-year olds incuding 4K, Montessori and PCOC.

ENROLL NOW!

3-AND4-YEAROLD PROGRAMS

There are fourimportant steps to enroll and select a school or program for your child.

STEP 1

mProvide your child’s birth certificate or baptismal record, proof of address andimmunization
record to the RUSD Welcome Center. You can bring these documents in or scan them in and email

them to enroliment.center@rusd.org.

STEP 3

m Select your school or program online at www.rusd.org/district/enroliment or at the
 Salect School _ Welcome Center, 3109 Mt. Pleasant St., Mon-Fri, 7:30 a.m. - 4 p.m.

éy/'e.fe D yy/4 Be af%f'//?j _ﬁ_Z/Dm/ 4K next )/edr./efjn-a?onow.l



4 Y.0. KINDERGARTEN

December is going to be a busy month in Room 7. We will have our
annual cookie decorating extravaganza on Friday, Dec. 16th from 1:30-
2:30. Ilook forward to seeing many families there. We will walk to The
Villa on Wednesday, Dec. 21st at 10:00 to sing Christmas carols to the
residents and spread some holiday joy. We appreciate any wings
approved volunteers who would like to accompany us. This is the
season to consider donating gently used books and toys to our
classroom as they are outgrown or replaced during the holiday season.
Any donations that can’t be used will be donated to charity. Our current
theme is clothing. [ am looking for people with expertise in this area to
share their skills with the friends in Room 7. Please see me if you would
like to volunteer. You must be Wings approved to come into the
classroom. As the weather turns colder, please make sure your child is
dressed appropriately. We are outside in the morning unless the wind
chill/temperature is 10 degrees or lower. In closing, I would like to
wish everyone a happy and safe holiday season.

KINDERGARTEN

WE ARE GETTING SMARTER - The school year is going fast, we have
been in school for more than 50 days. Kindergarteners are working on
learning to write names, numbers, letters, and words. We also have
started to read small words with the vowel “a”, like ram, map, sat, ran,
etc. by blending the sounds we hear for each letter. In math, we are
working on learning to read, write, count, and compare numbers 0 to
10.

WE NEED EXTRA PRACTICE - Things you can do at home to help your
child succeed in his or her learning include writing first and last names,
writing letters, and numbers. Please remember to use the proper
formation; all writing begins at the top, watch how your child is forming
letters. It is difficult to break the habit of writing from the bottom, so
reinforcement at home is very helpful. The students have learned names
for the lines: SKky line, Plane line, Grass line, and Worm line.

WE CAN READ - Also when reading stories with your child, talk about
the story afterwards. Focus on one or more of these details: the setting,
characters, telling the beginning, middle, and ending of the story. Then
talk about the author and illustrator of the book. You can log any books



read by or to your child on the various reading logs your homeroom
teacher may provide.

WE ARE KEEPING WARM - Just a reminder with the change in seasons,
the classrooms at school vary in temperature, so it is a good idea to have
multiple layers to take off or put on. Also, please have your child wear
hats and mittens for recess. If you need any clothing, please send us a
note or call us. Don’t forget to label all your child’s belongings. Thanks!
WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT - We will be having a special family
involvement planned this month. On Friday, December 16%" we will have
a Polar Express Day. So mark you calendars. Information will be coming
from your homeroom teachers on how you can participate.

WE WANT TO THANK YOU - Thank you for attending our fall Parent-
Teacher conferences. We appreciated meeting with your family to share
the successes your child has made so far and the opportunity to discuss
goals for the coming quarter. We wish all our families a very happy
holiday season, take time to see the wondrous of the season through
your child’s eyes.

FIRST GRADE

The first grade teachers would like to send a special thanks to the
parents and guardians who took time out of their busy day to discuss
their child’s progress at parent/teacher conferences. Don’t hesitate to
contact us if you have additional concerns.

Reading several minutes everyday is important for reading
comprehension and developing fluency. Keep reading every night with
your child.

Keep practicing addition and subtraction facts for memorization.
These skills will help your child in math.

As the cold weather approaches, remember that all students in the first
grade are outside for fifteen minutes everyday. Please dress your child
according to the daily forecast. LABEL EVERYTHING! Sometimes our
classrooms can be chilly. It might be helpful to have a sweater or
sweatshirt that could be kept at school. When the snow comes an extra
pair of socks might also be needed.



SECOND GRADE

The second grade has been enjoying swimming class and will be going
on the 1st, 8th and 15t of this month. Please make sure to send in
swimsuits and towels each week. We will be having our holiday music
concert on Tuesday, December 13t%. There is a performance during the
day at 2:00 p.m. as well as in the evening at 6:00 p.m. We look forward
to seeing you at the concert.

The students have been hard at work in class and are learning lots of
new things. Make sure to ask your child daily what they have learned
that day. Please continue to practice spelling words weekly. It is
important to read and practice basic math facts as well. When your child
is done reading make sure to ask them what they read about because
comprehension is just as important as fluent reading.

The weather is ever changing and the students need to come prepared
for the temperature inside and outside. They need to have boots and
snow pants to go into the snow. Also hats and gloves are a must. If they
are cold in class they can leave a sweatshirt at school or having one in
their backpack would help. We would like to wish you and your family a
happy holiday season.

THIRD GRADE

In Math, we are working on division. Please read through the Module 5
Parent Letter Home to work on division concepts.

Continue to have your child read each night. They can earn a FREE ticket
to Six Flags Great America if they read 6 hours between now and the
beginning of February. Pizza Hut Book It coupons come home each
month through March for students who read.

The cold weather has arrived, please make sure your child has a warm
coat, hat, and mittens. It's a good idea to have a sweatshirt in the
classroom as well.



FOURTH GRADE

We hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving holiday. We are back for 3
%5 weeks before our next break and have a lot of learning to do.

Math: We just finished a chapter about multiplication and division.
Please keep practicing these facts at home as the numbers will get larger
as the year progresses. We’'ll be moving on to fractions next. Students
may use Compass Learning or First in Math at home to keep practicing.

Social Studies: We are learning about the western United States.
Students need to know the 13 states and capitals of the west. We will
finish this chapter before the holiday break.

Reading: Encourage your child to bring home his/her vocabulary words
and reading book at least once per week to study. Story tests are usually
given on Fridays.

On Wednesday, December 21, we will be walking to the nursing home to
bring holiday cheer to the residents. Students will sing the holiday songs
they’'ve been learning in music class. We may also plan a few fun
classroom activities before the break. Students need to be on their best
behavior to participate in these activities. We know this time is exciting
for our students but we still have learning to do and then hopefully
some time for fun things, too!

As always, feel free to contact us by phone or email with any concerns or

questions
FIFTH GRADE

We are approximately 6 Y2 weeks away from our winter MAP testing!
You can help your child show significant growth by:

1. Having them read 15-20 minutes five days a week.

2. Using RUSD Websites weekly: Raz. Kids or Compass Learning
for Reading & Math

3. Being certain that your child knows his/her multiplication facts.

4. Working through a math story problem nightly



A Note from the School
Counselor

FREREETER

As the cold weather approaches, we have been
warming the hearts of all the students © This month
we talked about self-confidence and self esteem as

well as empathy and friendship. Younger students

heard the story “Cupcake! “ and we each created our

own unique cupcake. Older students listened to the
story “Unique Monique” and we wrote 5 or more of

our favorite things about ourselves. Fifth graders
are focusing and working hard on the 7 Habits of

Happy Kids. We did Habit 2 “Begin with the end in
mind”. We talked about prioritizing and setting
goals. We are excited to meet with all 5% grade

parents this Spring.
Complimenting your children each day makes a
huge difference.
Here are a few examples.

You are amazing! Great job! Nice try!

I'm lucky to have youl! Thank you for
your hard work!

You have great ideas! I am so proud of you!

You’ re smart! You are a great role
model !

You’re kind! I love being with

you!

Check out www.loveandlogic.com for some great
parenting resources.

As always feel free to contact us anytime with
any gquestions or concerns.

Mrs. Howard 664-8282 (Counselor)

Mrs. Podskarbi 664-8262 (Social Worker)

Attendance Line : 664-8255



Student Government with Mrs.Cushman

Welcome back from Thanksgiving break. We have a lot to be thankful for.
Thank you to our Giese family for collecting around 300 cans of food for our annual
food drive. The Racine/Kenosha Community Action Agency was kind very grateful
for our donation to the food bank.

Now that we are back our Sock Drive will begin. There is a collection box by
the front office. Please donate new socks for our senior citizens. You can donate
anything from plain white socks to silly holiday socks. These socks will brighten
their day and bring holiday cheer to those in need. We will be delivering them the

week of Dec 19th,

For more information you can visit this site http://www.socksforseniors.com/

We wish you all a happy holiday season. Stay warm and see you in January.
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